Unapproved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
August 9, 2016

Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present: Tim Schumacher, Chair, 

  Bev Juhl, Vice Chair

  Jeff Quastad

  Al Madden

  John Pluth 
Absent: 
Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.   Motion was made by Madden, seconded by Juhl, to review and approve the minutes from last week’s meeting and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried. 
During public forum, Quastad stated that there will be an upcoming meeting with Michael Forstner, Martin County Drainage System Manager, and Martin County’s drainage attorney concerning Emmet County’s drainage district #121 and Martin County’s drainage ditch #10 tentative joint agreement.  The meeting will be on August 16, 2016 at 2:00.  The Board will ask Drainage Attorney, Rich Meyer, if he would be able to attend and possibly two members from the Board will attend.
Quastad also informed the Board that Lisa Hansen had phoned him concerning upcoming pony rides at Peterson Point Farm being a liability issue for the county.  Quastad stated that he had contacted our insurance agent and was told it was okay.  Quastad also visited with Eric Anderson, Conservator Director, for his opinion.  Chair Schumacher stated that he would like our insurance agent to contact our insurance underwriter to make them aware of the situation.
Pluth stated that he attended the safety meeting yesterday.  Emmet County has gone 152 days without loss of injury.  He discussed the E-dispatch program and stated that it may cost more than originally thought.  They originally included 40 individuals with the quoted cost.  If they include all courthouse employees, it will be more than the 40 individuals and will cost extra.  He reminded the Board that there will be a CPR course held on September 8, 2016.  The class will accommodate 12 individuals, with 6 already being signed up.  Another class will be offered if they have more than 12 individuals sign up.
The Emmet County fair board was invited to the Board meeting for an update on the recent county fair held at the end of July.  Present were Bryan Kruse, Brett Mace, Betty Fiddler, Cami Paulson & Candace Harvey all representatives of the fair board.   Schumacher commended the fair board on a great job this year.  Kruse stated that overall, it was the biggest fairgoers fair we have ever had and they couldn’t have ordered better weather.  The fair board stated that there was also a great turnout for the band.  The tractor pull had great attendance this year, with 180-190 pre-registered pulls.  The fair board stated that they have spent $18- 20,000 on improvements on the grounds this year.  Kruse stated that the PA system needs updating and that they are getting quotes right now.
The fair board thanked the Board for the wonderful job on the roof of the armory that was recently completed.  They stated that the roof on the show barn, exhibit building and skate land are in great need of repair, because of leakage.

Pluth stated that the cattle barns are looking very nice and stated that he had received compliments on them from the animal judges at the recent fair.  The barns were remodeled this year.  They went from 80 head barns to 60 head barns, giving the animals extra room.  They have a 20 stall horse barn and did not have enough room for all the horses this year.

All in all it was a great fair, and Quastad stated that the fair is going better because of you, the fair board. In two years, the fair will be celebrating its 150th anniversary.

The Board reviewed the monthly claims for Emmet County.  It was moved by Juhl, seconded by Madden, to approve the claims as listed in the claims register.

It was moved by Madden, seconded by Pluth, to approve the drainage claims as listed.  All ayes, motion carried.

At 9:45, the Board canvassed the results of the August 2, 2016, Special Election for City of Armstrong to fill Mayor Vacancy.  The results were as follows: Gregory W. Buum  210 Votes





           Patty Thackery
   201 Votes
Gregory W. Buum will fill the remainder of the term ending December 31, 2017.  Motion was made by Juhl, seconded by Madden, to approve the results as listed in the canvass book.  All ayes, motion carried.

It was moved by Pluth, seconded by Quastad, to approve the Certification of costs of the Special Election to fill Vacancy for the City of Armstrong held on August 2, 2016 in the amount of $2,508.64.  The bill will be forwarded to the City of Armstrong.  All ayes, motion carried.
It was moved by Quastad, seconded by Pluth to have the Board Chair authorize and sign the pledge letter for NW IA Regional Housing Trust Fund, Inc., in the amount of $4,784.  All ayes, motion carried.
The Board was presented and reviewed the Manure Management Plans (MMP) for:

Stanton Westergard
Westergard Site

SE SW 33-98-34 Twelve Mile Lake Township.

It was moved by Quastad, seconded by Madden, to sign and approve payment of bill for ECD#61 Drainage District and send back to control Dickinson County for payment.  The bill was to Jacobson-Westergard & Associates in the amount of $4,228.70.  All ayes motion carried.
The Board further discussed weed control in Emmet County and also discussed various drainage issues.
It was moved by Juhl, seconded by Pluth, to adjourn the meeting at 10: 45 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________
________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to Auditor


Tim Schumacher, Chairman

